
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1645 
 

Asked on Wednesday, 14 September 2016 
 

 
MR WEIR asked the Minister for Transport and the Commonwealth Games 
(HON S HINCHLIFFE) – 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister explain why future applications under the Conditional Registration Scheme 
to register a complying motorcycle-off-road agricultural conditionally, cannot be accepted and 
must be registered under standard registration which is substantially more expensive, whilst 
it appears conditional registration is still available for non-compliant models that are less safe 
for both paddock and on road use? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Condamine for the question. 
 
As this matter falls outside of my portfolio, it would be appropriate for the Member to direct this 
question to the Honourable Mark Bailey MP, Minister for Main Roads, Road Safety and Ports 
and Minister for Energy, Biofuels and Water Supply. 
 

  


